
Notice of Submittal of Proposed Rule to 

Legislative Council Rules Clearinghouse  

 

On September 12, 2024, the Wisconsin Elections Commission submitted a proposed rule to the 

Wisconsin Legislative Council Clearinghouse pursuant to s. 227.15 (1), Wis. Stats. 

 

Analysis 

 

The proposed rule would create new provisions of Wis. Admin Code Ch. EL 7, relating to 

approval and security of electronic voting equipment and ballot security. 

  

Statement of Scope 

The scope statement for this rule, SS 030-22, was approved by the Office of Wisconsin Governor 

Tony Evers on March 31, 2022, published in Register No. 796A1, on April 4, 2022, and approved 

by the Wisconsin Elections Commission on July 22, 2022. 

 

Agency Procedure for Promulgation 

A public hearing is required and is scheduled to be held on October 3, 2024, at 1 p.m. on Zoom.  

 

This hearing is contingent upon the Commission receiving the written report of the legislative 

council staff review of the proposed rule under Wis. Stat. § 227.15(1) on or before Wednesday, 

October 2, 2024. If the report is not received on or before October 2, this hearing will be 

cancelled and staff will provide notice of the cancellation. 
 

Materials related to the proposed rule can be found on the Commission’s website at this link: 

https://elections.wi.gov/draft-rule-update-chapter-el-7-approval-and-security-electronic-voting-

equipment-and-ballot  

 

Agency Organizational Unit Primarily Responsible for Promulgating Rule  

 

Wisconsin Elections Commission 

 

Agency Contact Person 

 

Angela O’Brien Sharpe – Staff Attorney 

angela.sharpe@wisconsin.gov  

P.O. Box 7984, Madison, WI 53703-7984  

608-264-6764 
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